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Dear Parents & Carers,
Thank you to everyone who came along and supported our
Christmas Fair. It was great to see so many of you and we are
definately starting to get into the festive spirit! 
Please do check the key dates for upcoming Christmas
Assemblies, Nativities and Prize Giving Assemblies. There is lots
going on in the run up to Christmas so do check out our
Instagram page (@hillcroftpirmaryschool) where we will put
reminders as well. 

Key Dates:
Please click in the link below to access our key
dates document. This is updated throughout
the year and we encourage you all to check it
regularly to ensure you have up to date
information about the key events happening
in school.
Key Dates Document

Clever Never Goes

Please find further information reguarding our
‘Clever Never Goes’ teaching. The children
have all taken part in lessons helping them to
identify what to do if they are in situation
when an adult asks them to go with them.
Further information can be found here:
https://clevernevergoes.org/

Salvation Army Donations
Thank you for all your kind donations for the
Salvation Army Appeal. 
Your donation will help 
support families in need
 over Christmas.

https://docs.google.com/document/d/18bNyLzgww2qdmfwcFkypQe-ZxIRc6hJTGnHXv9cLGrM/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/18bNyLzgww2qdmfwcFkypQe-ZxIRc6hJTGnHXv9cLGrM/edit?usp=sharing


THRIVE
A message from Mrs Pearson.

WOW! We are so lucky at Hillcroft to be able to have these wonderful bright Thrive
rooms for the children to go to, to help them with their social, emotional and sensory
needs. We have now opened another area in Early Years for the children to go to. 

I have attached photos of all the rooms for you to be able to see. 

Early Years - The Rainbow KS1 - Enchanted Forest

Mrs Painter’s Room KS2 - The Treehouse



Early Years

PHASE NEWS

In Nursery we loved meeting Clever robot and learning
his important rule 'Clever never goes'.
We have also been learning about 'Safe Strangers'
along with important vocabulary such as 'trust' and
'safe'.

In Reception, we have been learning about the composition of number 4. We made
our own stampoline patterns using cubes and stamps.



PHASE NEWS

 In Year 3, children have been daubing their wattles as part of their Stone Age
topic.

LKS2

UKS2

In Year 5, children have created their own posters relaying the ‘Clever Never Goes’
message.



PHASE NEWS

This week, Year 6 had a WW2 day as part of their topic this half term. Children
dressed up as evacuees and did a number of activities including code breaking,
morse code and art. We were also lucky enough to have some visitors from Kenley
Revival who spoke to us all about why Kenley was so important during WW2. 

UKS2



Isla Year 1 Rugby

Rory Year 4 Football

William Year 3 Rugby

Stanley Year 5 Swimming

Laila Year 5 Football

TALENTS AND INTERESTS

Every week in our Friday assembly we celebrate the talents and interests of our
children. See the superstars we have celebrated over the last two weeks.

If your child has a special achievement they would like to share please send some
details and a photo to l.bonnell@hillcroftschool.org. 



ONLINE SAFETY



PARENT SURVEY

Our aim is to give children and young adults the best possible start in
life. To do this, we aim to run great schools for our communities of
pupils, parents and staff.  

Please help us understand how well we are doing, and how we can
do even better by sharing your views in the Stakeholder Voice Survey
for Parents. 

Our parent and carer survey gives you the opportunity to express your
views on how well we support your child’s learning and personal
development and how we communicate with you. Our goal is to for
you to have your say and have your voice heard, so that we can
create the best learning environment for your child. 
To complete the survey, please click here:

 https://edurio.com/poll/J3Hmdg
 

Please note that the survey will be open between 15 November and 2
December.  

Surveys will take 20-30 minutes to complete and need to be
completed in one sitting. Please note, your responses will be
anonymous, so please be open. 

Thank you for your support and views. If you have any questions or
concerns, please be in touch.  

We look forward to your feedback! 

https://edurio.com/poll/J3Hmdg
https://edurio.com/poll/J3Hmdg


ATTENDANCE

Just to remind parents/carers that if they take their children out of school without authority for 5 or
more days (which do not have to be consecutive), then the following will apply:

If you have not incurred a penalty notice relating to this child/children in a rolling 3 year period
since 19 August 2024, then the penalty notice will be charged at the rate of £160.00, per
parent/carer per child, if paid within 28 days. This will be reduced to £80.00 if paid within 21
days of the receipt of the notice. Failure to pay the Penalty Notice will result in Surrey County
Council considering legal proceedings against you in the Magistrates Court. 

1.

If you have incurred a penalty notice relating to this child/children since 9 August 2024, the
rolling 3 year period will be activated from the date of the first penalty notice and the second
penalty notice will be charred at a flat rate f £160.00, per parent/carer per child, if paid within
28 days. There will be no reduction for payment within 21 days. Failure to pay the Penalty
Notice will result in Surrey County Council considering legal proceedings against you in the
Magistrates Court. 

1.

If you have incurred 2 penalty notices relating to this child/children in the rolling 3 year period
since the firsts penalty notice was issued, then you NOT receive a third penalty notice - Surrey
County Council will have no option but to consider a prosecution, per parent/carer, in the
Magistrates Court under Section 444 Education Act 1996

Secret Santa mufti day
On Friday 6th December we are inviting the

children to wear their own clothes for the day in
return for a new and unused gift for an adult or

child. This may be chocolates, a toiletry set or any
other gift. Any new, unwanted gifts you have laying

around at home will be gratefully received! The
donations are for our whole school Secret Santa

event which will be held in school on Thursday 12th
December- more information to follow. 


